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Integrity... Fairness... Service

January 21, 2025

Re: Report Required by SB246/Ch.223(2) 2020 and HB499/Ch.222(2) 2020 (MSAR#12443)

Dear Governor Moore, President Ferguson, and Speaker Jones:

Pursuant to Chapters 222 and 223, Section 2, the Baltimore County Police Department
(BCoPD) submits to you the information required on the deployment of cell site simulators for

2024.

BCoPD used a cell site simulator a total of 191 times from January 1, 2024 to December
31, 2024. The technology was deployed 36 times in exigent circumstances with the remaining
155 times as permitted under court orders, during the same time period.
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In compliance with the law, this information will also be posted to the Department’s

webpage. Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter.

Robert O. McCullough
Chief of Police

Sincerely,

cc: Ms. Sarah Albert, Maryland Department of Legislative Services Library (5 copies)



